
Notice of Study Commencement
Preliminary and Detail Design and Class Environmental Assessment Study
Rehabilitation of One Structure and Replacement of Three Structures on 
Highway 17
Townships of White River and Vasiloff, District of Algoma (GWP 5124-12-00)

THE STUDY
GHD has been retained by the Ministry of Transportation 
(MTO) to conduct a Preliminary Design, Detail Design and 
Class Environmental Assessment Study for the 
rehabilitation of one (1) culvert and replacement of three 
(3) bridges on Highway 17, within the Townships of White 
River and Vasiloff, District of Algoma.

• Chain Lake Culvert – 0.9 km south of Highway 631
• Depew River Bridge - 9.4 km south of Highway 631 
• CPR Overhead Bridge -11.1 km south of Highway 631 
• South White River Bridge – 17.8 km south of Highway 631 

THE PROCESS
The project is following the approved planning process  
for a Group ‘B’ project in accordance with the MTO Class 
Environmental Assessment for Provincial Transportation 
Facilities (2000). Upon completion of the study, the 
Preferred Alternative will be documented in a Transportation 
Environmental Study Report (TESR). The TESR will be made 
available for a 30-day public comment period. Advance 
notice of the TESR review period will be placed in a local 
newspaper and mailed to individuals and organizations on 
the project’s mailing list once details become known.
COMMENTS
Information about the Study is available at the following 
website www.highway17fourstructures.ca. We are 
interested in hearing any comments or concerns that you 
may have with the study. For further information, or to be 
added to the project mailing list, please contact:
Brandon Park
MTO Project Manager
Project Delivery Northeast 
Ministry of Transportation
301-447 McKeown Avenue,
North Bay, ON  P1B 9S9 
tel: 705-471-1653
e-mail: brandon.park@ontario.ca
Michael Collins, P. Eng.
Project Manager
GHD Limited
65 Sunray St
Whitby, ON  L1N 8Y3
tel: 905-429-4976
e-mail: michael.e.collins@ghd.com

Information will be collected in accordance with the 
Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act.  
With the exception of personal information, all comments 
will become part of the public record. If you have any 
accessibility requirements in order to participate in  
this project, please contact the Project Team members 
listed above. 
Pour des renseignements en français veuillez communiquer 
avec Anne-Marie Lemieux, GHD Limited au 514-339-0583 
et anne-marie.lemieux@ghd.com.


